
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM: 17-024  
 
DATE: June 22, 2017  
 
TO: Sequence VI Surveillance Panel 
 
FROM: Richard E. Grundza 
 
SUBJECT: Approval of VIEBL5 
 
 
 
 
 
 During the June 20, 2017 Sequence VI Surveillance Panel Meeting, the panel approved BL and 
FO Batch 5 (VIEBL5 VIEFO5) for use in Sequence VIE and VIF testing, effective June 20, 2017. 
VIEBL5 is to be introduced into a stand/engine combination with an acceptable reference oil test and that 
stand/engine would continue to run VIEBL5 through the remainder of the calibration period, while 
VIEFO5 may be used any time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
REG/reg 
 
c: http://www.astmtmc.cmu.edu/ftp/docs/gas/sequencevi/memos/mem17-024.pdf 
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